

August 1, 2018

VIA FIRST-CLASS MAIL

State of Wisconsin
Department of Workforce Development
Dislocated Worker Unit
Post Office Box 7972
Madison, WI 53707



RE: Midwest Senior Living, LLC/Mass Layoff and Business Closing

Dear Dislocated Worker Unit:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that Midwest Senior Living, LLC is closing its business later this year and will no longer manage Appleton Retirement Community located at 200 W. Packard Street in Appleton, Wisconsin, effective as of October 1, 2018. At that time, a new management company will begin operating the business and Midwest Senior Living understands the new management company intends to hire all Midwest Senior Living employees. As a result, Midwest Senior Living will permanently eliminate 54 employment positions and related health insurance and other benefits at the above worksite on the above date. The community will continue to operate without interruption under a new management company. There is no union or bumping rights. Midwest Senior Living intends to pay all employees their earned wages as required by law.

Please contact Midwest Senior Living's Director of Human Resources, Teri Darby, at 608-316-1291 if you have any questions. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Joan Barmish, CEO

Joan Barmoh

Midwest Senior Living, LLC